FF DEIR Update 1-30-17  (Revised for Website)
Much has been happening with Low Flow Project:

 

·         New target letter on sidebar.  This NEW target letter is addressed to the Sonoma County Water Agency (SCWA) and requests that Directors of the Sonoma County Water Agency (Supervisors) ask SCWA to study a new project alternative that retains recommended DEIR changes for the Upper River and Dry Creek, but doesn’t change current summer flows under Decision 1610 (i.e. 125 cfs as measured at Hacienda).  Our request is based on fact that the Estuary project has only been implemented once and a permanent change (low flow) should not be demanded in order to accommodate an experimental project (Estuary Project) that may never work.  

 

·         Please download target letter, read it, and if you agree with it, sign and send back to RRWPC either by return email (you would have to scan form with signature) or mail to our PO Box.  Please send it to us so we can keep a record to assure it doesn’t get lost.  We scan about ten at a time and send on to the agency.  This process has worked well with the prior letter.  The new letter explains partially why the DEIR is deficient and needs to examine this new alternative.  Our formal comments, including those of our attorney, will also be submitted by March 10th and will spell out the details.  We will post both comments on our website the day after the deadline. (www.rrwpc.org )

 

o   NEW DEADLINE FOR FISH FLOW PROJECT EIR COMMENTS: The new deadline is now March 10, 2017 at 5 pm.  This new extension was just announced because USGS had a problem with a computer model entry and requested changes.  SCWA extended deadline to allow people to study those changes.

o   We continue to write up extensive comments about this project. The 3600 page DEIR is a real challenge.  We will tell you more in an RRWPC Mailer that will go out in two weeks and will also include a hard copy of a target letter attached above. You can help by making copies of the letter and getting others to sign.  Please feel free to forward this information to anyone who might be interested.

· GOOD NEWS TO REPORT:  The latest count has the number of protest letters to the State at over 600 names.  Thanks so very much to all of you who helped with this effort.  It’s not too late to get more signatures.  I’ll let you know if the State’s deadline has been extended also, but in the meantime, please send to us by February 12th to make sure they get submitted in time.  
Finally, RRWPC has hired a very fine attorney (for info see:  http://www.lozeaudrury.com/bio_michael-r-lozeau.html ) to write legal comments regarding whether DEIR meets environmental legal requirements under California’s Environmental Quality Act.  He has over twenty years’ experience and has been doing a wonderful job so far.  RRWPC needs whatever fiscal help you can give to pay for this.  His prices are moderate but the hours add up quickly when you are dealing with a huge and very complex document.  There is a PayPal button on our website or you can send checks to RRWPC, P.O. Box 501, Guerneville, CA 95446.  Whatever help you can give is welcome. 

 

